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FRIENDS OF THE OAK PARK CONSERVATORY



 
Dear Friend, 

For years we have strived to connect more people with plants and nature through our work at the Oak Park Conservatory. 
We felt the setback of Covid 19 and have been steadily emerging from the pandemic with a fresh vision of engaging our 
community. 

From toddlers and caregivers attending weekly story time or our monthly Toddler Exploration Time to offering robust 
gardening lectures for our adult plant lovers, we have felt a resurgence in program attendance that surpasses our pre-
pandemic levels. 

These programs are only possible with our dedicated volunteers behind the scenes planning for months at a time. Our 
program is 150+ volunteers strong and they bring their best to help us create enticing, engaging programs tailored to the 
wide community base. 

Some of the highlights from the past year include:

	• Almost 500 volunteer hours went into last year’s Plant Sale effort. Thousands of plants were sold and made their way 
into gardens throughout our community. We were delighted to partner with the Park District of Oak Park for this 
fundraiser. What an amazing feat.

	• Discovery Garden Exploration Time returned with great fanfare and support from our community. We welcomed 
over 650 guests to explore hands-on nature-themed activities over the summer. This free program returns in 2023 on 
Thursdays beginning in June. 

	• KidsFest returned with renewed enthusiasm in 2022 attracting almost 300 guests. Our popular free annual family event 
featured the theme of Animal Mysteries! Children enjoyed an opportunity to meet a pigeon and engage in several 
STEM activities, all while solving the mysteries of our native Illinois wildlife. 

The Friends hosted a Spring Open House where members of the community could get plants repotted by Master 
Gardeners. Our school tour program welcomed over 900 participants through the Conservatory doors. We supported 
Park District events such as Fright at Night, the Winter Greens Market, and the Candlelight walk with a steady stream of 
volunteers. Out in the community, we grew engagement with FOPCON presence at the Oak Park Farmers Market Bake 
Sale, A Day in Our Village, and What’s Blooming on Harrison Street. 

Based on the community response to our programs, and the enthusiasm of our volunteers, we feel inspired and 
encouraged to keep growing our programs. Our Strategic Action Plan focuses on casting the net wider to attract 
participation from communities surrounding Oak Park. We want to invite neighbors who have never been to the 
Conservatory to experience it firsthand. We have plans in place to do just that. We’ll also be expanding our programming 
in the near future, both to focus on programs for seniors as well as to include a Spanish language option. 

We have a lot to look forward to and are grateful for your support in achieving our goals. 

Sincerely,

Sue Boyer		   
President        		

Judy Klem 
Executive Director

PRESIDENT and  
Executive Director’s Letter



Vision Statement  
Our vision is to connect people with nature and 
horticulture through the Oak Park Conservatory for 
personal enrichment and to inspire environmental 
stewardship. 

	• COMMUNITY – We build community. We welcome all visitors as guests and treat them 
with respect. We strive to include a diverse range of backgrounds in our educational and 
recreational events and programming. We strive to build relationships with other related 
community groups.

	• EDUCATION – We provide tools and guide participants to learn through exploration and 
discovery. We strive to craft memorable experiences through education and interpretive 
programs.

	• VOLUNTEERISM – We value volunteerism and people. We strive to be a premier volunteer 
organization in our community. Our volunteers make a difference in the world. We are 
committed to shaping a better future through positive educational experiences with 
nature.

	• RESOURCES – We strive for sustainable means and methods in all aspects of our 
organization. Through fiscal accountability and sharing research-based information with 
visitors, we maximize our limited resources to use them wisely and responsibly.

FRIENDS Purpose, Vision & Values

5-Year Strategic Plan 2020 - 2024

Purpose 
Our purpose is to deepen and enrich the 
visitor experience for diverse populations at 
the Oak Park Conservatory.

Values 

 Initiative #1: Broaden & Develop Program Strategy

Initiative #2: Improve Volunteer Program

Initiative #3: Develop a Plan for Fiscal Resilience

Initiative #4: Strengthen Relationship with the Oak Park Conservatory



In fiscal year 2022 FOPCON hosted twelve 
free online lectures for gardeners and 
plant enthusiasts. The lectures were very 
popular, drawing over 900 registrants. Our 
speakers explored a fascinating array of 
topics from seed starting for beginners 
and square foot gardening to growing your 
own mushrooms and tomatoes and caring 
for orchids and African violets.  

The orchid lecture by Dr. Kay Perry 
received such an enthusiastic response 
that we invited her to our June 2022 Annual 
Member Meeting. Dr. Perry led everyone 
in a very enjoyable hands-on orchid 
repotting activity. Kayla Chase, our former 
Membership Chair, provided orchids for 
members who didn’t bring their own.  

At the Annual Meeting we thanked Kayla 
for her outstanding work as Membership 
Chair, especially her efforts to find 
knowledgeable and entertaining speakers 
for our lecture series. We bid her a fond 
farewell on her move to Canada.  In 
October Ramona Ramos-Sullivan and 
Kathy FioRito volunteered to be the new 
Membership Co-chairs.  

Our goal is to raise awareness of 
FOPCON’s member benefits and offer new 
incentives to join/renew your membership 
in the Friends. FOPCON’s membership 
total in FY 2022 was 561.  Our 2023 
Membership Drive runs until March 31. 
Help us spread the word!

Membership

-- by Ramona Ramos-Sullivan and Kathy 
FioRito, Membership Co-Chairs

Annual Member Meeting 
Thursday, June 15, 7pm
Members are invited to join us for the Annual Meeting of the  Friends of the  
Oak Park Conservatory. We will elect our Board of Directors for the 2023-2025 term. 
Watch your email for more information about our Annual Meeting.
Please join us!

Missed a 
lecture? 

Our online archive is 
available for lectures, 
going back to 2020! 

Click here to watch 
previous FOPCON 

lectures:

https://fopcon.org/
previous-lectures-and-

events/



The FOPCON Education Committee reemerged in February 
2022 with an in-person Toddler Exploration Time (TET) 
program. FOPCON’s TET program engages young learners 
with stories, lessons and crafts led by our education 
volunteers. The participation through May was over 250. 

Our Committee continued to engage with families in March 
2022 by participating in Kidsfest, FOPCON’s annual family 
event.  Over 260 adults and children attended the event. 
The children enjoyed hands-on activities with the theme of 
“Animal Mysteries.”

Over 650 adults and children participated in last summer’s 
Discovery Garden Exploration Time free drop-in program 
held in the Discovery Garden.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS

-- by Barbara Pagniucci and Kathie Walsh, 
Education Co-Chairs



Expanding Minds with Docent-Led Tours
Our docent-led school tours feature four distinct ecosystems and are aligned with the Illinois State Standards for science. 
Tours are designed for each age group and tailored to the needs of the group. Students travel through each habitat, see 
different soils, learn the structure of plants, and more. In FY22 we hosted over 900 tour participants. 

In December, we were delighted to welcome 5th graders from a school in Cicero for their first-ever visit to the Oak Park 
Conservatory. We asked the students at the beginning of the tour if they had ever been to the Conservatory -- not a single 
hand was raised! It was such an uplifting feeling to introduce these kids to this treasure in our community. 

This was the first school to take advantage of the newly launched Tour Grant Program after it was put on hold during the 
pandemic. The Tour Grant is for underserved communities and schools who do not have the funds to cover the cost of a 
docent-led tour. We are piloting the program now - our goal is to offer the grant to 500 students per year.

Another special moment with this group: we offered our very first docent-led tour in Spanish. It was incredible to witness this 
experience -- both the docent and the kids were excited by this. 

The Friends have great potential to impact lives in many different ways. From free early childhood programs to adult 
educational gardening lectures to special events for families, our work is only possible with support from our members, 
volunteers, and donors.

SCHOOL TOURS

Visit fopcon.org for a  
full list of our programs  
and events.



Join us on April 16, 2023, for KidsFest our popular 
family event presented by the Friends of the Oak Park 
Conservatory. This year’s theme, Life Under a Log will 
showcase the FrogLady! Discover and learn about amazing 
amphibians and reptiles while seeing them live and up close. 
Plus children will have an opportunity to learn about native 
Illinois wildlife from our partners from Trailside Museum, The 
Field Museum, Oak Park Public Library, and Illinois Master 
Naturalists.

Wildlife experts from the local Trailside Museum of Natural 
History will share the world of microscopy as guests examine 
live worms, crickets, and beetles found under fallen logs.

Illinois Master Naturalists will invite guests to touch and 
search the terrain of a decomposing log and identify the 
organisms they discover. Guests will also find local wildlife 
posters and preserved collections of amphibians and 

woodpeckers that rely on snags and fallen logs for habitat 
and food sources. Discover why the decimation of local ash 
trees has attracted the elusive pileated woodpecker to the 
Chicagoland area!

The Oak Park Public Library “Book Bike” will be at KidsFest!  
The OPPL Book Bike will be at KidsFest stocked with 
relevant materials!  Enjoy hearing stories and perusing 
resources about wildlife and forests with library staff.

Registration is required for this FREE event on April 16. 

FOPCON EVENTS

Visit fopcon.org for a full list of our programs and events.

KidsFest 2023: Life Under a Log 

-- by Sundeepa Kaur and Wendy Negron, 
KidsFest Co-Chairs



Plant Sale Inspires Love of 
Gardening, Community Spirit!
The 33rd Annual Plant Sale took place in May 2022. We are 
pleased to host this popular community fundraiser made 
possible by the extraordinary efforts of FOPCON volunteers, 
along with the support of the Conservatory staff. In keeping 
with our mission, proceeds from the Plant Sale support a 
wide variety of FOPCON programs and special Oak Park 
Conservatory projects. 

Over the last few years, patrons have enjoyed the ease of 
making their early plant selections online and then picking up 
their beautiful plants boxed and ready to go at our convenient 
drive by pickup point. 

Another wonderful Plant Sale is in the works for 2023! The 
2023 collection brings back favorites but introduces several 
new varieties in the marketplace. A good mix of edibles and 
ornamentals is now growing in the Conservatory greenhouses.

Everyone can start planning their garden and containers 
plantings very soon. The website will show beautiful photos 
and plant information you will need to make your selections.

SAVE THE DATE: 34th Annual Plant Sale
April 1: Website Opens-Member Online Sale Begins

April 16: Public Online Sale Begins

April 30: Online Sale Closes

May 9-10-11 Rehm Pool Parking Lot Pickup

FOPCON EVENTS

-- by Mary Ellen Murphy, FOPCON Plant Sale Co-Chair



Garden Walk Brings Community Together
The 28th annual Oak Park and River Forest Garden Walk was June 26, 2022. Over 800 participants enjoyed seven private 
gardens and a sustainable community garden planted by the Oak Park Temple. Each year the Garden Walk Committee strives 
to find a variety of beautiful gardens with interesting stories. Our 2022 Walk spotlighted many gems, including a zen garden 
featuring conifers and stone as well as a unique cottage-style garden with a French bathtub.

The Garden Walk is a community success story, thanks to the garden owners who generously share their gardens and to our 
event partner -- the Garden Club of Oak Park and River Forest. Volunteers from FOPCON and the Garden Club collaborate on 
finding the gardens and organizing the event from start to finish. FOPCON and the Garden Club share the proceeds from this 
fundraiser. This year’s Garden Walk raised almost $13,000. The Garden Club’s proceeds benefit scholarships and community 
projects. FOPCON’s proceeds support projects that benefit the Oak Park Conservatory’s mission. 

FOPCON EVENTS

-- by Kathy FioRito, Garden Walk Committee



FOPCON EVENTS

Visit fopcon.org for a full list of our programs and events.

Uncorked Continues to Thrive!
FOPCON’s  Uncorked event in June 2022 was a magical 
evening. It was perfect weather to enjoy drinks and music 
and meet new and old friends in the Rubinstein Garden. The 
evening featured a special plein air painting demonstration 
by Oak Park Art League (OPAL) instructor Jackie Lakely. 
Jackie’s involvement was the result of FOPCON’s first-ever 
collaboration with theArt League. Jackie’s engaging style 
drew many admirers. She graciously donated her completed 
painting to FOPCON to be raffled off.

Besides good conversation and music our guests enjoyed 
tours of the Conservatory showrooms and a raffle at each 
event, including wine and a gift certificate from McAdam 
Garden Center. Jackie’s painting from our first Uncorked was 
on display until our September event when a lucky winner 
was selected.

Our Uncorked series drew over 425 attendees in 2022. We are 
grateful for the continued support of our local merchants, 
including Anfora Wine Merchants, Famous Liquors, Starship 
Subs, Happy Apple Pie Company, Taco Pros and Angie’s 

Pantry. We also appreciated the participation of local artisan 
Tamara Koransky and merchants Olive and Well and Einnim 
(soaps and candles) in our Uncorked series.

Uncorked returns June-September 2023. Tickets are $18  for 
FOPCON Members, $20  for the General Public. Remember, 
FOPCON members can purchase tickets at a 10% discount! 
Become a member today to take advantage of this and many 
other benefits.

2023 Uncorked Dates:
Friday, June 23
Friday, July 28
Friday, August 25
Friday, September 29



Visit fopcon.org for a full list of our programs and events.

The Volunteer Committee worked with the FOPCON staff to celebrate the 
return of volunteers following the COVID shutdown.  As established volunteers 
returned and new volunteers came forward, we established new volunteer 
opportunities.  Working with the Conservatory staff, volunteers provided 
additional support to a wide range of Conservatory programs.

As FOPCON continued its search for a Volunteer Coordinator, several 
members of the Volunteer Committee assisted in the selection process.  The 
process provided guidelines for selection of a coordinator who would best 
meet the needs of FOPCON and its volunteers.

The highlight of the year was our Volunteer Celebration on September 6 at 
the Cheney Mansion.  More than 70 volunteers and guests attended the event 
which recognized the many hours of service provided to FOPCON and the Oak 
Park Conservatory.  Volunteers were able to learn more about the FOPCON 
committees and volunteer opportunities.

In November 2022 we welcomed Amy Lavery, our new FOPCON Program and 
Volunteer Coordinator. We’re delighted that Amy has taken on this important 
role at the heart of FOPCON’s mission.

We look forward to the new year as we hope to provide additional occasions 
for volunteers to socialize and to celebrate their important work.

										        
         

Volunteers

  --  Barbara Hunt, Volunteer Chair

Volunteer Committee Report



With Gratitude 
Our volunteers are the backbone 

of each and every event and 
program at The Friends. We could 

not do this without their hard 
work and are forever thankful for 

the time they have given us. 

Spiro Anton
Karole Bair
Georgina Balbontin
Diane Baren
Debbie Becker
Ken Boyer
Sue Boyer
Marilyn Brumund
Joyce Callahan
Rebecca Callahan
Terri Carlton
Michaelanne Chapel
Kayla Chase
Dean Christ
Ann Courter
Pat Cozzi
Julie Cross
Emily Cunningham
Ellen Cutter
Joan Davis
Antonia Davison
Colette Davison
Barbara Diehl
Carol Dudzik
Margaret Dunham
Billy Dunlap
Carol Einhorn
Bonnie Engel
Lidia Felix
Robert Fiala
Kathy FioRito
Hildegard Fischer
Kelley Ford
Wanda Foster

Frances French
William French
Max Frueh
Suzette Gacek
John Gagliano
Cheryl Gandolfi
Kathleen Garness
Bruce Golden
Marcy Grant
Xenia Greniuk
Barbara Hald
Donna Hanert
Rachel Hart
Karla Hayter
Gayle Hedlund
Rosanne Hirsch
Victoria Hohenzy
Barbara Hunt
Gina Iyanda
Ollie Jenks
Nhung Johnson
Bailey Jones
Mary Ann Jurgus
Sundeepa Kaur 
Mary Sue Komaniecki
Caroline Korrison
Michael Kudia
Ellen Kuner
Lisa Lee
Sandra Lentz
Ellen Liebner
Cate Linden
Donna Makow
Kristie Marcelle

Janis Martin
Lise McKean
Joan Meister
Kimberley Miller
Sue Milojevic
Mary Kay Minaghan
Patrick Missey
Jessica Miyasato
Ingrid Monroy
Anita Morgan
Mary Ellen Murphy
Susie Narkis
Pearl Natali
Janet Neal
Wendy Negron
Don Nekrosius
Sara Neuner
Kasey Nicholoff
Mary O’Kiersey
Aina Oda
Dianne Olson
John Owens
Barbara Pagniucci
Nancy Pajeau
Darla Patterson
Linda Piccinini
Renee Pleshar
Glenn Pride
Karen Quinn
Ramona Ramos
Grayce Riccio
Janice Roberts
John Roberts
Katie Roberts

Becky Rubio
Yolanda Ruiz
Chrys Rymas
Claire Sabala
Cynde Seegers
Regina Sennello
Nikola Sentevski
Ronald Sherman
Kim Silver
Inga Simitz
Kristi Sloniger
Carrol Smith
Georgia Smith
Linda Smith
Nancy Staples
Jeff Stewart
Stephanie Stewart
Barbara Stratton
Joan Suchomel
Alice Tulley
Jeanne Visteen
Sarah Vivas
Margaret Vogt
Kathie Walsh
Carolyn Walter
Raymond Weible
Denise Weintraub
Valerie Wodzinski
Loretta Wolak
Mary Woodley
Martha Yount

2022 VOLUNTEERS



Sue Boyer, President Carol Einhorn, Secretary

Carol Dudzik

Ellen Kuner Mary Kay Minaghan Mary O’KierseySara Neuner 
Communications Chair

Kathy FioRito

Jeff Stewart Barb Stratton

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF

Bonnie Engel, 
Uncorked Chair

Barbara Hunt 
Volunteer Chair

Inga Simitz, Vice President 
and Governance Chair

Rebecca Callahan,  
Treasurer

Officers

Members

John OwensKathie Walsh, 
Education Co-Chair

Judy Klem 
Executive Director 

Andrea Lofgren 
Operations Manager 

Staff

Amy Lavery 
Program and Volunteer  

Coordinator 



We are grateful to the following donors who donated January 1, 
2022 to January 31, 2023.  Thank you for your generosity!DONORS

$1,000 and up
Anonymous Donors
Bess and Candelario Celio
Ebinger Family Charitable Fund
Amy Giustino and Larry Rosenstiel
Good Heart Work Smart Foundation
Emerson and Martha Lacey
Lumpkin Family Foundation
Kimberley and Stephen Miller
Mary Kay Minaghan
Darla and John Patterson
Kathleen and John Roberts
John Seaton
Linda and Don Smith
Alice and John Tulley
Mary Ellen Warner

$500-$999
Sara Barrick
Richard and Pat Brey
Marilyn Cantisano and Donald Southworth
Charities Aid Foundation/ Cybergrants.org
Kayla Chase and Jackson Cone
Judy and Tapas Das Gupta
Carol and John Dudzik
Bonnie Engel
Hilda Fischer
Zoe and Jim Greco
Ellen Jacobsen-Isserman and Max Kum-
merow
Judy and Jonathan Klem
Ellen and Rick Kuner
Sandy and David Lentz
Julie and Scott Moller
Lynne and Rick Palmore
McLouis and Harriette Robinet
Stephanie and Jeff Stewart
Carrie and Joel Summy

$100-$499
AON Company
Karole Bair and Ramon Hernandez
Gary and Susan Balling
Raymond Barbosa
Julie Bauer and Paul Greenberg
Laurie and Noel Beasley
Hilda Birney
Mena and David Boulanger
Sue and Ken Boyer
David Brauner
Rebecca and Patrick Callahan
MarySusan and Dave Chen
Beth Cheng and CJ Kerstetter
Nina Clark
CME Group
Frances and Donald Coe
Ann Courter and Norman Hirsch
Julie Cross and Matt Newville
Ellen Cutter
Judy and Lyle DeGarmo
Lisa DeLisle
William and Valerie DePriest
Luisa DiPietro and Ira Satinover
Caroline Downs and Michael Lyczak
Linda and Thomas Dunne
Seunghee and James Durkin
Judy Eckberg
Carol Einhorn
Judy Eshleman
Amy and Will Evans
Kathy and Frank FioRito
Thomas Fleming
James and Lynn Fredrick
Frances French
Katharine and Donald Gillies
Richard and Alice Godfrey
Google
Marge Greene
Susan Griffith
Heather Guido
Mary Haley
Marcia and David Harms
Harriet Hausman
John Hedges
Gayle and Kurt Hedlund
Nancy and David Hines
Gail Holmberg and Henri Gillet
Barbara Hunt
“John and Catherine MacArthur 
John D. and Catherine T.  
	 MacArthur Foundation”
Patricia Johnson Temkin
Elizabeth and Gregory Kane
Laura Kaufman and David Levine
Timothy and Jamie Kearley

Peggy and Kevin Kell
Susan Kelly
Dennis and Roberta Kmiec
Cathi and Kevin Knickrehm
Mary Sue Komaniecki and Jim Haglund
Angie Kuna
Dorothy Mann Lamb
Sue Leurgans and Cosmos Zachos
Frank and Theresa Lipo
Andrea Lofgren
Alicia Malloy and John Chapin
Marc Martinez
Joan and Dick Meister
Laura Milewski
Donald Nekrosius
Sara Neuner
Dianne and Anton Olson
John Owens and Martha Middleton
Barbara Pagniucci
Georga and Allen Parchem
Donna and John Patterson
Pamela and Eric Penney
Bill and Jean Peterman
Linda Piccinini
David and Sharene Piech
Mary and John Plunkett
Richard Pokorny
Christine Popowits Look
Karen and Jim Quinn
Roberta Rains
Colleen Reardon
Barbara Rose
Becky and Ed Rubio
Linda Ryan
Jim Sadowski
Shari Schindler
Jeff and Linda Schroeder
Judy Shepelak and George Vinyard
Inga and Bob Simitz
John Slocum and Rachel Weber
Barbara and William Stratton
Alanna and Thomas Sullivan
Laura and Richard Talaske
Peter Thompson and Mary Kay Tobin
Jeanne and Howard Visteen
Katherine Walsh
Debra Walters
Margaret Walz
Sophia Welykyj and George Hrycelak
Gary and Marilyn Wenzel
Karen Wenzlaff
Chris and Jessica Wollmuth
M. Henrietta Yardley
Era Yee
Martha Yount
Sara and Josh Yount
Leslie and Robert Zimmerman



Sustaining the Conservatory for the Next Generation
A planned gift to the Friends of the Oak Park Conservatory in your will, 
trust, retirement plan, or IRA helps ensure The Friends’ continued support 
of the Oak Park Conservatory. Sustaining The Friends with a planned 
gift supports our mission to provide education programs for all ages and 
backgrounds and rewarding volunteer opportunities for future generations.

We invite you to join fellow donors in the Legacy Society and make the generous decision to 
include the Friends of the Oak Park Conservatory in your estate plans. Please let us know 
of your plans so that we can include you in Legacy Society programs. For more information, 
please contact director@fopcon.org.

Up to $99
Milanne Bancroft
Linda Bernat
Catherine Bizek
Marilyn and Craig Brumund
Margaret Budz
Joyce Callahan
Susan Campbell
Michele Carlson
Donald Cernansky
Mary Ann and Don DeBruin
Susan DeChane
Melinda Degucz
Tom and Bonnie Edwalds
Dennis Egolf
Jody Evenson
Mark Finger
Katie Frankle and David Goldman
Cheryl Gandolfi
Jim and Louise Gates
Carol Good
Eric Gyllenhaal and Gail Fisher
Rosalind Hays
Richard Helfer
Rosanne Hirsch
Beverly Hoffman
Alan and Lynn Hoffstadter

Lillian Hohmann
Marsha Hubbuch
Clifford and Sarah Hunt
Carolyn Kalina and Jim Whalen
Stephanie Kiesling and David Layden
Ruth and Lester Kreyer
Jamie Lavigueur
Ellen Liebner
Rose Lubarski
Ruth and John Martin
Marge and Jim Massarello
Brittany McCreary
Alison McKinzie
Julianne and Joseph Nery
Nancy Norton
Sheila O’Brien and Michael Kelty
Mary O’Kiersey
Matt and Jennifer Packheiser
Rebecca Petrovich
Mary Ann Porucznik and Faye Fiedler
Susan and Darius Povilaitis
Dennis Poziombka
Madeleine Raymond and  
	 Joseph McDonald
Peter Rossi
Julie and Bruce Samuels
Carol and Joseph Sasso
Julie Schneider

Karen  Schneller
Mary and Dean Schraufnagel
Regina Sennello
Lisa and Jason Sensat
Georgia Smith
Sandra and David Sokol
Kathleen Stoch
Jacqueline Wallner
Marietta Walsh
Eileen and Thomas Wehrheim
Judy Weik and Rick Sumner
Phillis Wilson
Loretta Wolak
Claudette and Herbert Zobel
Dorothy Zukoski

TRIBUTE 
Jan Barrick
Sakina Calcuttawalla
Caroline Downs
Hugh Helfer
Judy Klem
Carol Wiiken

DONORS



FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Financial Reports for 
Fiscal Year: October 1, 2021 to September 30, 2022

REVENUE TOTAL $158,300     

REVENUE

Donations	 $56,600

Plant Sale	 $48,000

Membership	 $20,800

Other Funding	 $16,900 

Fundraising	 $16,000

EXPENSES

EXPENSES TOTAL $120,200

Programs/Program Support	 $72,200

Plant Sale	 $15,900

Administration	 $8,400

Conservatory Grant	 $10,900

Donations	 $6,000

Membership	 $1,400

Fundraising	 $5,400

36%

30%

13%
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FOR SUPPORTING
THE FRIENDS OF THE OAK PARK
CONSERVATORY IN 2022


